
 

by Brenda Zook Friesen, Editor 
 

     As we turn our calendars to the 
months of Spring, planning for the 
Pacific Northwest Mennonite  
Conference 17th Annual Meeting in 
Salem, Oregon, goes into full swing!   
    The planning committee is hard  
at work pulling together numerous 
details and dreams to ensure we have 
a meaningful time together.  The 
theme this year is Discerning in  
Community and our scriptural focus  
is Philippians 1:27.    
     Western Mennonite School will  
be providing space for us to meet  
for prayer, worship, discussion,  
fellowship, seminars and training  
sessions, as well as for reflecting on 
our methods of discernment. 

    In Church Connections on pages 4 
and 5, you can learn more about the 
local Salem congregations who are 
helping to plan the Annual Meeting.  
We invite you to consider staying in 
Salem through Sunday, June 26, to 
join in worship with one of the local 
Mennonite churches.   
   Our Annual Meeting is obviously  
a time for conference leadership to 
gather together for discernment.  
However, this is also a time for  
Mennonites from across the Pacific 
Northwest to gather together for 
worship and fellowship.  All ages are 
welcome; there will be activities for 
children and youth as well as nursery 
care.  This is also a wonderful        
opportunity for those who would like 
to learn more about PNMC and the 
work of the conference. 
     Registration will be opening in 
early May.  Stay tuned for more  
details via the e-Bulletin, including a 
countdown of the Top 10 Reasons to 
Attend Salem 2011!  Summer is a    
gorgeous time to be in the Willamette 
Valley.  We hope you will be able to 
join us on June 24 and 25 for part or 
all of the 2011 Annual Meeting. 

 

Robert (Jack) Suderman has served 
the Anabaptist faith community in 
numerous ways. From 1968-1984, he 
taught in Canada and Bolivia.  He was 
the founding director of CLARA 
(Latin American Anabaptist Resource 
Center in Colombia).  Suderman was 
also the founder of Mennonite Biblical  

Seminary of Colombia, where he 
served from 1989-1994.  He served as 
executive secretary of Mennonite 
Church Canada Witness from 2000-
2005 and was then appointed general 
secretary of Mennonite Church  
Canada in 2005.  While serving, he 
taught theology as part of the MWC 
Global Gift Sharing project, recently 
retiring in August 2010.  Suderman 
currently serves on MWCõs Peace 
Commission as assistant secretary and 
as co-secretary of the MWC/Seventh 
Day Adventist conversations.  
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    Have you ever noticed that even 
though things change, many things 
stay the same?  Take technology for 
instance.  When I attend Constituency 
Leadersõ Council meetings, I notice 
the number of laptops, Blackberries, 
iPads, etc. that are being used to òstay 
in touchó with what is going on in our 
conferences, congregations and/or 
personal lives.  
    This technology changes rapidly 
nowadays, but often the purpose is so 
we can maintain our relationships. 
    Mennonite Church USA is        
considering moving toward a decision 
making style that involves prayer, 
scripture reading and listening to the 
Spiritõs voice (i.e. discernment).  In 
turn, MC USA would move away 
from the current style of resolutions, 
Robertõs Rules of Order or other  
organizational modes of operation.  
    The point of this movement is to 
allow the body of Christ the time 

needed to prayerfully consider how 
God calls us to change and calls us to 
a different place and to consider the 
effect this may have upon the 
churchõs future. 
    At our Annual Meeting, we also  
will discuss changing our decision 
making style as we consider how  
our discernment in community  
effects the church.  Again, the point 
of considering change is that we hope 
the relationships we have with each 
other will encourage others to join  
the Kingdom of God. 
    I am excited about this yearõs 
speaker, Jack Suderman, and I am 
looking forward to renewing  
friendships with you.  Preparation  
for the Annual Meeting at Western 
Mennonite Schoolõs campus is  
continuing.  I ask your prayers for 
those who will be giving leadership  
to each aspect of our time together 
this summer. 
                           ~ Linda Dibble 

   The 2011 year got off to a busy 
start!  In January, we held the 2nd  
Annual District Pastors' meeting. We 
spent significant time dwelling in the 
Word, singing and praying.  It was 
good to hear about the wonderful 
relationships building between District 
Pastors, pastors and congregations.   
I greatly appreciate the service District 
Pastors are providing for our  
conference. 
    We also spent time talking about 
discernment in anticipation of the 
2011 Annual Meeting theme, Discern-
ing in Community.  We discussed the 
importance of bringing pastors  
together for a retreat or teaching 
event.  We hope to plan a retreat this 
coming fall. 

   In this first part of the year, I have 
been busy working on the Annual 
Meeting, especially planning for  
training events offered for the first 
time. Across the conference, I have 
heard laity asking for training  
opportunities for congregational  
leaders and future leaders.  This year, 
we are able to offer four training 
events as part of Annual Meeting.   
See more details on the next page.  
    Please continue to pray for our  
District Pastors and this year's Annual 
Meeting.  May God continue to guide 
us as we discern together where we 
are being called to serve. 
                 ~ Iris de León-Hartshorn 
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Many thanks to Curt Weaver, Pastor of Youth Ministries at Portland Mennonite Church, for designing our Salem 2011 logo.  
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in Voluntary Service,  Mennonite  
Central Committee, Mennonite  
Disaster Service and YWAM.  
    Music is an essential part of worship 
at SMC, whether it be our a cappella, 
four-part harmony singing, an  
offertory played by a bluegrass group,  
selections by guitar, keyboard,  
harmonica, or a vocal/cello ensemble.  
Congregational ministries include a 
Peace Cabinet, Quilting Group, 
Womenõs Bible Study, Care Groups 
and monthly offering of non-
perishable food for neighbors in need. 
    A vision for working with the  
community around our church  
building led to SEKCC, the Southeast 
Keizer Community Center.  During 
his Sabbatical in 1999, Pastor Carl 
Newswanger made contacts in  
Lancaster, PA, as well as with Salem 
area churches who were involved in 
community work.  òThe idea of service 
with people rather than for people  

became the turning point,ó he says.   
    Initially, the 6:30-8:00 p.m. time on 
Friday attracted neighborhood children, 
but gradually adults also began to  
attend.  After evening activities, a light 
meal is served.  The children began 
calling it òFriday Night Church.ó   
    Realizing the importance of this 
ministry, the congregation hired a  
half-time coordinator for SEKCC.  
Attendance varies, but the average is 
about forty children and adults.    
    In addition to opening on Friday 
for a safe time of playing games and 
eating a light meal, SEKCC now 
sponsors tutoring for students from a 
nearby elementary school every 
Wednesday, and several evenings each 
week there are English classes for our 
church neighbors.  Some participants 
have reciprocated by teaching Spanish 
to interested persons in our  
congregation. 

by Raquel Rodriguez with Brenda Zook Friesen 

    About thirteen years ago, Pastor  
Victor Vargas wanted to provide a  
place for people to gather and worship 
in their first language, Spanish.  He  
approached Carl Newswanger, who was 
the current pastor of Salem Mennonite, 
about the possibility of sharing space.   
    Soon after, a few families began  
gathering each week for worship  
services in Spanish.  Various pastors 

came to preach each week, many  
coming from the Woodburn, OR, area. 
   The ongoing challenge for Vida 
Nueva is that the community is always 
changing.  Many of the attendees are in 
the area for the growing season, but 
then leave in pursuit of other work 
when the season ends.  Recent anti-
immigration laws have also affected  
the number of people in attendance  
and have influenced who feels welcome 
in the Salem area. 
   Vida Nueva focuses on the needs  
of this changing community, doing  
our best to provide services and  
support.  Even with these challenges, 
members gather faithfully each Sunday 

at 3 p.m. for worship and sharing the 
Holy Supper, still sharing worship  
space with Salem Mennonite.  The two     
congregations have joint services 3-4 
times per year and once a month, Vida 
Nueva cooks the meal for the Keizer 
Community Center.   
    The congregation also gathers for 
Bible study and prayer meetings each 
Friday at 7 p.m.  Four families provide 
stability in the midst of a congregation 
that ebbs and flows. 
    The Vida Nueva congregation  
would welcome your prayers as we are 
currently seeking a pastor.  We also pray 
for stability as we follow Godõs leading. 

by Kathleen Harley Aeschliman, correspondent 
      

    Interest in having a Mennonite 
Church in the Salem urban area led 
families to begin meeting in homes in 
January, 1960.  In June, 1961, the   
Pacific Coast Conference of the  
Mennonite Church granted permission 
to organize a congregation and mem-
bership in the Conference.  Regular 
worship services began in a rented 
facility that October.  There were 
forty-three charter members; fifteen 
of these remain active in the church. 
   The congregation built its own  
worship facility and moved in  
February, 1965.  In 1979, the building 
was enlarged to include a fellowship 
room and additional classrooms. 
    Through the years, a number of the 
congregationõs members have served 


